	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in the Secondary Library at the Sutton Middle School on Monday, March 31st, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Ms. Wendy Mead, Esq., Chair, Mr. Paul Brennan, Vice-chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Secretary (at 6:31 p.m.) and Ms. Pamela Beaton Graves.

Administrators present at the meeting were Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent, Ms. Susan Rothermich, Business Manager.
Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Ms. Mead called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Update on FY 2009 Budget

Dr. Di Bella and MS Rothermich lead a lengthy discussion about potential reductions to the 

FY 2009 budget to close a gap of $965,800.  Ms. Rothermich responded to numerous questions and provided detailed explanation as necessary.  The Committee conducted an item-by-item review of the reductions, focusing attention on the World Language Program and the Elementary School Secretary position and the impact of these and other reductions.  It was noted that the burden of any unemployment claims as a result of the elimination of any existing positions would be borne by the town rather than by the School Committee’s budget.  Discussion then moved to the proposal to purchase another minivan for out-of-district SPED transportation with Ms. Rothermich summarizing the transportation savings and providing a cost-analysis for the additional vehicle.  Even with the cost of purchasing and operating another vehicle, the school will save money by not paying another vendor to transport Sutton SPED students.  Sutton will also have the opportunity to realize additional revenue by charging other towns to transport their students.  This added savings and revenue, in conjunction with the adoption of a higher pre-school tuition, which will be presented at the next Committee meeting, will potentially bridge the shortfall enough to retain the Elementary School Secretary position.  Dr. Di Bella noted that with the difficult fiscal environment in both the Town and State it was unlikely that Sutton would receive any further state aid for the schools.  Nonetheless, it is the consensus of the Committee that no budget cuts will be made prior to the May Town Meeting.

Agenda Item 3 – Adjournment to Executive Session

Ms. Locurto moved and Mr. Brennan seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting to Executive Session at 7:22 p.m. for the purpose of discussing collective bargaining.

Carried 4/0

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena

Recording Secretary 
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